Subject: Contact Submission | We Draw The Lines

Date: Tuesday, July 6, 2021 12:15:10 PM

Redistricting Comments

Name: Lawrence Duarte

Email:

Phone:

Comments:

Remove my email and go fuck yourself. I never want the government to email me again. Remove my email and leave me alone. I am leaving this crazy state and you will never see tax money from me again.

From: Karen Jordan

To: redistricting [CDD]

Date: Tuesday, July 6, 2021 12:24:31 PM

CAUTION: This email is originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

I no longer live in San Joaquin County. I live in Spokane, WA. Please remove me from your mailing list. Thank you Karen Jordan

From: Elena Morales

To: redistricting [CDD]

Subject: RAC Workshops

Date: Tuesday, July 6, 2021 12:36:39 PM

CAUTION: This email is originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

I believe that if you really want to obtain community input, you should hold workshops and meetings that are more accessible by all communities involved, such as Manteca?

It's not easy to go outside our City to attend a meeting during the week and you have to work the next day.

Please make an effort to include all communities involved.

Sent from my iPhone

Subject: Contact Submission | We Draw The Lines

Date: Tuesday, July 6, 2021 12:54:56 PM

Redistricting Comments

Name: Stevean Allen

Email:

Phone:

Comments:

We keep the redistricting lines on the east side of the altamont.

Subject: Contact Submission | We Draw The Lines

Date: Tuesday, July 6, 2021 12:58:30 PM

Redistricting Comments

Name: Raquel Esparza

Email:

Phone:

Comments:

We need weekly cleanups of the trash under freeways, not just Benjamin holt area Give designated tent camps for the homeless This is my one suggestion for Stockton Keep Stockton clean.

From: redistricting@sigov.org
To: redistricting [CDD]

Subject: Contact Submission | We Draw The Lines **Date:** Tuesday, July 6, 2021 1:23:44 PM

Redistricting Comments

Name: Henry I Jean

Email:

Phone:

Comments:

This seems to be a most valuable program to me. I want to help. Who may I contact to join this team?

From: Deborah Wardcrummey
To: redistricting [CDD]
Subject: Drawing district's

Date: Tuesday, July 6, 2021 1:26:05 PM

CAUTION: This email is originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Sent from my iPhone

Subject: Contact Submission | We Draw The Lines

Date: Tuesday, July 6, 2021 1:36:00 PM

Redistricting Comments

Name: Steven J Reeves

Email:

Phone:

Comments:

I live in District 5 and am satisfied with the current map as drawn. That being said, I know the boundaries will change due to population changes, but I encourage the Committee and Board to maintain boundaries that are consistent with representation and population trends. The fact that the districts are cohesive blocks and not gerrymandered leads me to believe that the process was done with that in mind previously. It keeps population of similar feelings and beliefs together and offers them proper representation within our County. I urge you to maintain that similar philosophy. Thank you.

Subject: Contact Submission | We Draw The Lines **Date:** Tuesday, July 6, 2021 1:56:42 PM

Redistricting Comments

Name: Anthony C Whigham

Email:

Phone:

Comments:

Does the map include the vast number of homeless living primarily in San Joaquin County waterways?

From: redistricting@sjgov.org
To: redistricting [CDD]

Subject: Contact Submission | We Draw The Lines **Date:** Tuesday, July 6, 2021 2:19:49 PM

Redistricting Comments

Name: Jordan Kamminga

Email:

Phone:

Comments:

Please draw fair district lines. I'm tired of the continuous gerrymandering.

Subject: Contact Submission | We Draw The Lines

Date: Tuesday, July 6, 2021 2:59:29 PM

Redistricting Comments

Name: Ronald S Erickson

Email:

Phone:

Comments:

No marijuana sites in Lockeford

Subject: Contact Submission | We Draw The Lines **Date:** Tuesday, July 6, 2021 3:48:08 PM

Redistricting Comments

Name: Ora Hill

Email:

Phone:

Comments:

I would like to see the Lincoln area in Stockton to be redirected so we are able to vote for the mayor of Stockton.

Subject: Contact Submission | We Draw The Lines **Date:** Tuesday, July 6, 2021 5:23:48 PM

Redistricting Comments

Name: Robert Martin

Email:

Phone:

Comments:

I wish to become involved as a participant or delegate to represent the South San Joaquin County Region.

From: Robert Martin
To: redistricting [CDD]
Subject: Redistricting Forms

Date:Tuesday, July 6, 2021 5:54:44 PMAttachments:COI-Fillable SJC Redistricting.pdf

CAUTION: This email is originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Please find my enclosed form with reference to the 4th District.

Robert Martin

San Joaquin County Redistricting – Community of Interest Form

Your Information:		
Your Name:	Robert Martin	
Your E-mail:		
Your Phone:		
Community Information:		
Descriptive Name:	Distyrict 4	
What bonds your community of interest? What do you see as the common links in your community?		
Ag Protecting and development. Ag growth and expansion.		
Where is your community of interest located? What are the boundaries of your community? South San Joaquin region of Dist 4 From Hiway 4 to River Road in the south end of the County		
Why should the community be kept together? Or, why should it be kept separate from another area? Agriculture interests		
	regarding the community? th and preservation of Ag integrity.	

Instructions:

Fill in the form as desired, then save a copy of the completed form. Return the complete form via e-mail to: redistricting@sjgov.org

Subject: Contact Submission | We Draw The Lines

Date: Tuesday, July 6, 2021 6:11:08 PM

Redistricting Comments

Name: Bettie Stanford

Email:

Phone:

Comments:

I have moved out if California. Please unsubscribe me

Subject: Contact Submission | We Draw The Lines **Date:** Tuesday, July 6, 2021 6:29:17 PM

Redistricting Comments

Name: Raquel Esparza

Email:

Phone:

Comments:

We need weekly cleanups of the trash under freeways, not just Benjamin holt area Give designated tent camps for the homeless This is my one suggestion for Stockton Keep Stockton clean.

 From:
 FRANK GAYALDO

 To:
 redistricting [CDD]

 Cc:
 209 Times

 Subject:
 Max Vargas

Date: Tuesday, July 6, 2021 11:46:43 PM

CAUTION: This email is originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Redistricting Committee:

It has come to our attention that Max Vargas no longer lives in San Joaquin County, yet is still listed as being part of the San Joaquin County Redistricting Committee.

Per CPRA, please provide any responsive documents that show if and when he has been removed from this position.

Thank you

Frank Gayaldo
209 Times
USA cell phone:

Sent from my iPhone

From: FRANK GAYALDO
To: DeBord, Rachel [COB]

Cc: Subject:

Re: Max Vargas

Date: Wednesday, July 7, 2021 3:57:08 PM

CAUTION: This email is originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Thank you for your quick response.

It's appreciated.

Frank Gayaldo
209 Times
USA cell phone:

Sent from my iPhone

On Jul 8, 2021, at 1:42 AM, DeBord, Rachel [COB]

wrote:

Good Morning Mr. Gayaldo,

In response to your records request below, please see the attached correspondence between Supervisor Miller's office, Mr. Vargas, and the Clerk of the Board office regarding the resignation of Max Vargas from the Redistricting Advisory Committee.

The vacancy is scheduled to be announced by the Board of Supervisors on July 13 and tentatively scheduled for appointment on September 14. The Board Letter for the July 13 meeting announcing positions to Boards and Commissions, including this vacancy, will be available to the public once the Agenda is posted later today. Once posted, the July 13 Agenda will be available online, linked here for your convenience http://sanjoaquincountyca.iqm2.com/Citizens/Detail Meeting.aspx?ID=2399.

Sincerely,

Rachél DeBord

Clerk of the Board

Vice President, California Clerk of the Board of Supervisors Association (CCBSA)

San Joaquin County

44 N. San Joaquin Street, Ste. 627

Stockton, California 95202

Stockton, Camorna 33202

Phone: (209) 468-2323 Fax: (209) 468-3694

Email: rdebord@sjgov.org Website: www.sjgov.org

<image001.png>

From: redistricting [CDD] <redistricting@sjgov.org>

Sent: Wednesday, July 7, 2021 10:28 AM

To: DeBord, Rachel [COB]

Cc:

Subject: Fw: Max Vargas

Hello Rachel:

Please respond to Frank from the 209 Times, as we discussed in our earlier email. See below.

Thank you,

Glen

Glen Fowler

From: FRANK GAYALDO

Sent: Wednesday, July 7, 2021 6:46 AM

To: redistricting [CDD] < redistricting@sigov.org>

Cc: 209 Times

Subject: Max Vargas

CAUTION: This email is originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Redistricting Committee:

It has come to our attention that Max Vargas no longer lives in San Joaquin County, yet is still listed as being part of the San Joaquin County Redistricting Committee.

Per CPRA, please provide any responsive documents that show if and when he has been removed from this position.

Thank you

Frank Gayaldo 209 Times USA cell phone:

Sent from my iPhone

<mime-attachment>

From: Max Vargas

SJC Committees [COB] To:

Cc:

Subject: Fwd: Submitting a Letter of Resignation: SJC Redistricting Advisory Committee

Date: Sunday, June 27, 2021 8:51:58 PM

Attachments: 06.27.21 - SJC RAC Resignation Max Vargas.pdf

CAUTION: This email is originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Clerk's Office,

Please see attached for my formal letter of resignation from the County's Redistricting Advisory Committee.

Best regards,





Mobile:

Email:

Pronouns: he, him, his



Create your own email signature

----- Forwarded message -----

From: Zapata, Camille [BOS]

Date: Mon, Jun 21, 2021 at 1:38 PM

Subject: Submitting a Letter of Resignation: SJC Redistricting Advisory Committee

To:

Cc: Miller, Katherine [BOS]

Good afternoon Max,

Thank you for informing Supervisor Miller's office of your soon-to-be change in address. Following your announcement, please to submit a letter of resignation to the Clerk of the Board's office by the end of the week.

Thank you for your service to San Joaquin County—you have created surely created a large impact in our community. Wishing you all the best in future endeavors.

Camille Zapata

Chief of Staff

Supervisor Katherine M. Miller, District 2			
San Joaquin County Board of Supervisors			
Office Phone:	Email:		
she/her/ella			

June 27, 2021

Clerk of the Board Office 44 North San Joaquin Street Sixth Floor, Suite 627 Stockton, CA 95202

RE: Redistricting Advisory Committee

To Whom It May Concern,

I am writing to formally resign from my appointment to the County's Redistricting Advisory Committee (RAC), effective immediately.

Due to work commute reasons, my spouse and I have decided to move out of the area. As I will no longer reside in Supervisorial District 2 nor the County, I am no longer eligible to continue in this role.

I do, however, thank Supervisor Miller for having appointed me in the first place and all the staff involved in this important process of ensuring effective representation for San Joaquin County residents.

Sincerely,

Max Vargas

From: Gloria Smith
To: redistricting [CDD]

Subject: 2021 population by existing districts

Date: Wednesday, July 7, 2021 9:04:29 AM

CAUTION: This email is originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello, where can I find the census information with the updated populations? And will this give the population broken down by the census criteria (ie. homeless, non documented/documented etc).

thank you very much,

Gloria Smith

From: <u>Yash</u>

To: redistricting [CDD]

Cc: <u>Gmail</u>

Subject: Redistricting SJC and Mountain House **Date:** Wednesday, July 7, 2021 12:23:49 PM

CAUTION: This email is originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Can Mountain House be included in this process? We have a new townhall too

Thank you,

Yash

 From:
 Scott Wylie

 To:
 redistricting [CDD]

 Subject:
 UNSUBSCRIBE

Date: Wednesday, July 7, 2021 1:17:07 PM

CAUTION: This email is originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear SJC:

I received this email even though I have not lived in California since July 1, 2017. Please unsubscribe me from all your lists.

Sincerely,

_-

Scott Wylie

 From:
 Monica Miranda

 To:
 redistricting [CDD]

 Cc:
 Zuleima Abid

Subject: San Joaquin County Launches Redistricting Process

Date: Wednesday, July 7, 2021 3:00:52 PM

CAUTION: This email is originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Good afternoon RAC members,

I am reaching out on behalf of the Stockton Younger Women's Task Force, thank you for sharing the information on the outreach workshops we're happy to share that with our members. We would also like to learn more about this, would it be possible to schedule you for one of our meetings? If so, let me know and we can discuss additional details like date, time and presentation length.

In community,

Mónica Miranda Director of Policy, Stockton Younger Women's Task Force From: Carolyn Judd
To: redistricting [CDD]

Cc: <u>Carolyn</u>

Subject: Schools and Property Taxes

Date: Thursday, July 8, 2021 2:24:00 AM

CAUTION: This email is originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Will this affect school zone boundaries or property taxes?

From: Kim Halabaso
To: redistricting [CDD]
Subject: About the redistricting

Date: Thursday, July 8, 2021 3:55:29 PM

CAUTION: This email is originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hi, my name is Kimberley Halabaso and would like to know is this mandatory or not?